
 

May 31, 1921 
Grand Junction, Colo. 
 
A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction was called to order at 4:00 o'clock P.M. with Mayor 
Cherrington presiding. The commissioners present were, 
Cherrington, Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone and Peck. City 
Attorney Tupper came in late. A.E. Anderson of the Electric Co. 
was also present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the City Attorney acting with The Mayor and Fire Chief Hynes 

be instructed to formulate a new ordinance covering the electric 
wiring of buildings. Motion carried. 
 
A communication from the Rocky Mountain Underwriters Association 
in reference to the improvements of water mains, such as 
connecting up dead ends, and other changes to be made so as to 
reduce insurance rates was read. This matter was referred to 
Commissioner Garber for his investigation and to be reported upon 
at the next regular meeting. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies be instructed and 
authorized to purchase Two Hundred Fifty (250) copies of the 
Daily Sentinel's Opportunity number at 25 cents per copy. The 

motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as 
follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
Mr. Anderson was questioned about the repairing of the street car 
crossing at the corner of Main and Fourth Streets. Mr. Anderson 
assured the Council that the necessary work to be done to put the 
crossing in shape would be started in the near future. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the Seven Hundred Twelve (712) Dollars due the Grand 
Junction Town and Development Company for the water main laid on 
Ute Ave. between 1o and 12 Sts. per the agreement made by the 

Council Sept. 11 1909 be paid. The motion being put upon call of 
roll the Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; 
Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the 
Commissioners voting yea the motion was declared carried and the 
necessary warrant ordered drawn. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the building situated on the corner of Fourth and Colorado 
Ave. and known as the Bucklin Building be re-rated by the 
Commissioner of Water and Sewers in reference to the water rent 
and that the bill be paid by the owner. Motion carried. 



 

The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
heads of the different departments were read. 
 
 

Bills. 
No. 

Fund To whom paid. Amount For 

32586 Water L.E. Brey $7.00 Labor 

32587-
591 

Fire Labor Account-May. 460.00 Pay roll 

592 Police Joe Flannery 50.00 Police-May. ½ 
mo 

593 Police Joe Collier 50.00 Police May ½ mo 

594 Police C.C.Knowles 100.00 Police duty ½ 

mo 

595 Police J.W.Ward 7.00 Spec. police 2 
days 

596 Water Grd. Jct. Town & Dev 
Co. 

712.00 Water main-per 
agreement sept: 
11-1909. 

597 Light Grd. Jct. Elec. Co. 853.00 Light-May. 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, second by Commissioner Peck 
that the bills be allowed as read and warrants ordered drawn for 
the same. The motion being put, upon call of roll the 
Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; 
Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners 

voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
There being no further business to bring before the meeting, 
moved by Commissioner Cherrington, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
City Clerk. 
 


